
 

  McCafferty Brinson Consulting, LLC 
633 South Andrews Avenue, Suite 402, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33301 

Telephone: 954.797.7100 • Facsimile: 954.467.9870 • www.mccaffertybrinson.com • Florida License No. 26952 

February 17, 2017 
 
Alessandra Delfico, P.E. 
Utilities Engineer   
City of Pompano Beach 
1201 N.E. 3rd Avenue 
Pompano Beach, Florida 33060 
 
Subject: Responsibility Determination and Bid Award Recommendation  
  For Southeastern Engineering Contractors, Inc. 

Margate Water System Atlantic Boulevard Interconnect Upgrade 
COPB Bid No. E-16-17 

  MBC Project # 01-014 
 
Dear Ms. Alessandra: 
 
The City received four bids for the above-referenced project which closed on February 9, 2017. 
Three of the bids were determined by the City to be responsive. “Qualifications of Bidders” 
information submitted with each bid proposal was provided to us via e-mail on February 14, 2017 for 
the three responsive bidders: Southeastern Engineering Contractors, Inc., Milan Construction & Real 
Estate and Intercounty Engineering, Inc. At the City’s request, and in accordance with Task 5.0 of 
our Work Authorization No. 4, we reviewed the qualifications of the low bidder to make a 
responsibility determination.  
 
The apparent low bidder is Southeastern Engineering Contractors, Inc. (SEC) with a bid of 
$135,868.00. We reviewed the “Qualifications of Bidders” information for SEC and contacted 
references they provided. Projects listed and completed included work similar to the City’s Margate 
Water System Atlantic Boulevard Interconnect Upgrade project. The references contacted indicated 
that SEC performed good quality work in a timely manner.   
 
We have determined that SEC is a responsible bidder and is capable of undertaking the Work.  Based 
on SEC’s past performance on similar projects, SEC should be able to perform in a satisfactory and 
timely manner. Accordingly, if the City has determined that SEC is responsive, then McCafferty 
Brinson Consulting, LLC recommends that the City award the contract to Southeastern Engineering 
Contractors, Inc. 
 
If you have any questions or comments, please do not hesitate to contact me. We appreciate the 
opportunity to serve the City on this important project. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
Frank A. Brinson, P.E. 
Vice President 
McCafferty Brinson Consulting, LLC 
fbrinson@mccaffertybrinson.com 
  
cc: A. Randolph Brown, COPB Utilities Director via e-mail 
 Jeff English, COPB Purchasing Division via e-mail 
 Phil Hyer, COPB Utilities Treatment Plants Superintendent via e-mail 
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